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Special Thanks to the following for their ]
contributions to this issue of USDA NEWS. A very generous check was enclosed with the request that

LPaul & Sally Schmidt, Jim Maczko, this money be equally divided between these worthy causes.

Alitia Becker, Pat Inglis and the Judy Frickey

family We regret that Single Square Dancers had to dissolve, but

what a wonderful way to start our new year. Thank you so

much for helping us to continue these two very special
programs.

Cover Design: Chris Dunkel
My apology to anyone | failed to recognize.

FREE PHARMACY DISCOUNT CARD
CLIP AND USE THIS CARD AND SAVE. SHARE IT WITH FAMILY AND FRIENDS.
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A MESSAGE FROM MARK & BINA
OUR PRESIDENTS KREBSBACH

Greetings from North Dakota & Happy New Year to all!!

The ground is white.
Christmas is past.
The USDA Winter Meeting is near.
2022 here so fast??

Here we are in the dead of Winter, my favorite time of the year. I love the feeling of breathing the fresh,
crisp, cold air we have, it’s good for whatever ails a person.

Darkness flees as the Almighty’s sun creeps over the South Eastern horizon and casts forth light to this
troubled world, we live in. “Darkness cannot drive out darkness, only light can do that. Hate cannot
drive out hate, only love can do that.” (Dr. Martin Luther King 1963). Truth and love will overcome evil.
It seems as though we have an endless supply of covid variants. If we respect the covid guidelines and
respect others, I’'m sure this will pass. Like a speed bump to slow down for, and cautiously get over.

At the close of another year, it is good to renew our faith and reflect on all the blessings the Lord has
given to us. Among many other things, we are grateful to have the opportunity to serve as Presidents of
this great organization. And we are also thankful for the USDA Executive Committee. I can assure you
these people are a bunch of good-natured, hard-working folks who unselfishly sacrifice their time and
efforts for the USDA that supports dancers all across the United States. Life and square dancing will go
on.

We thank Sally & L.Paul Schmidt for setting up the 2022 Winter Executive Committee Meeting in San
Diego, California. At this meeting we take a look at the USDA and how the USDA will be active at the
national square dance convention held in Evansville, Indiana in June of 2022.

As we enter another year, may God be our guide and direct us, as his will, will be done. Share with me
one prayer, that all people love one another and may peace reign everywhere.

As Ever Square Dancers,

Mark & Bina
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A NOTE FROM THE
EDITOR Larry W. Dunkel

WELCOME 2022

As usual the past year seemed to sneak by without much notice and the New Year seemed to have arrived
much the same way. No big deal. I think the past couple of years of doing nothing has pretty much worn us
down. Will we ever return to life as we knew it before the dreaded virus changed our whole lifestyle?

The last couple of months of the year are normally pretty full months with a lot activity. Our family has
several birthdays in November and December. Then of course Christmas cheer is all around, but this year
seemed different. Our older adults have reached the point that we don’t discuss age anymore and even the
kids are reaching the age that they still want a birthday cake and presents as long as it is in the form of U S
currency and then they go hang with their friends. I had a birthday at the end of November and someone
mentioned that it was an “O” birthday. I agreed that it was, “OH dear, how did I get this old this fast.” I
surely skipped a few years along the way.

NEW Years” Eve! A time to celebrate the riddance of a year of sorrow and uncertainty and to applaud
the approaching of a new year with the promise of better things ahead. We make our list of resolutions with
every intention of meeting each challenge head on, but knowing deep within that if we get through the month
of January we will have done well. This year I skipped making resolutions and I don’t recall hearing anyone
talk about their resolutions. Is this another tradition that is going away? We seldom reflect on Christmas and
the true story of why we celebrate this day. Kids no longer go out on Halloween and trick or treat. Now
they just go asking for treats. I miss many of the “good old days”, but I don’t want to go back there again.
Right now I am still looking for my “golden years” and the prime of my life.

Did you read the article on page 2 about the donation the Singles Square Dancers USA made to USDA for
their support of the Handicapable Program and for the Founders Youth Scholarships? USDA appreciates the
financial help received and would like to remind you that there are several ways you can contribute and your
donations are tax exempt.

For a while it looked as if we had defeated the virus that had shut down square dancing for a couple of years,
but we were just a little too optimistic. Some clubs eagerly scheduled dances and are now cancelling them
due to the resurgence of the virus. No dances, no news to fill the pages of USDA NEWS unless you have a
group of associates like our USDA Executive Committee. When I realized I might have a problem I sent a
group email asking for help. Within minutes I was receiving messages offering their help and sending
items to be used here. You heard past President Tony Rock praise the efforts of this committee and now
the current President has done the same. In this issue, just one page before this one, Mark talks about the
good-natured, hard-working folks of USDA and I want to add a BIG THANK YOU to this group that came
through for me. I had been concerned that with fewer pages you would quickly read this and toss it aside. .
Pat Inglis had the solution for that. She sent me a Dancer’s Crossword Puzzle by the late Judy Frickey. It is
a lot of fun and we appreciate the family of Judy Frickey sharing that with us.
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EVENTS IN THE CENTRAL REGION
Ed & Lynda Willis, USDA Central Region VP

Square Dance Convention. It was a cold day for us, lows in the 30’s. We had an overnight at Camp Creek
State Park in West Virginia the halfway point to French Lick. Water hose froze over night, but easily
thawed with a pan of hot water. We arrived at Patoka Lake Camp ground south of French Lick late afternoon
Friday and headed into French Lick to set up our table. Shortly after starting we got the alarm of a low tire
and ended up searching for a place to add air. Never found one, so we headed back to the lake. Saturday
morning we were able to get some air and all was well. Set up our table before the Dance started. Two
important things to mention: If you have never been to Patoka Lake State park we highly recommend you do
so and two if you have never been to the Indiana State Convention you should do that Thursday November
4™ 2021 Lynda, Jack (our cat) and I packed up the camper and headed to French Lick, Indiana for the Indi-
ana also. Both are spectacular. The convention runs from Friday night until mid-day Sunday.

We are currently planning our trip to the USDA winter meeting in San Diego, CA. It will be a 22 day
round trip by camper across the South in January. It is mostly planned and campgrounds booked, just need to
double check everything. As I sit here typing this, Jack, our cat made famous by Lennie Houle is climbing up
beside me seeking a head rub, first on my left side then on my right, so any errors in typing can be blamed on
him.

Next conventions in our region are Florida on March 18-19 in Daytona, South Carolina in West Columbia
April 29th and 30th, Ohio State Square Dance Convention May 6th and 7th in Aurora. We hope to see you
there. OH, one other dance in the central region to remember is the 71st National Square Dance Convention
down by the river in Evansville, IN June 22 — June 25.

French Lick, IN late Saturday Night still going strong!

Jack has now jumped up on my keyboard so I guess its time to stop typing.

Ed & Lynda Willis
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EVENTS IN THE WESTERN REGION
LPaul and Sally Schmidt, USDA Western Region

WESTERN REGION REPORT
(Alaska, Arizona, California, Colorado, Hawaii, Idaho, Montana,
Nevada, New Mexico, Oregon, Utah, Washington, Wyoming)
LPaul and Sally Schmidt, USDA Western Region VP

Hello, howdy, and aloha from USDA’s Western Region. From the tropics and the desert to the mountains
and frozen tundra, we are excited to see dancing coming back to life this winter around our region! We
will be on the road again starting in January with trips to the Southern Arizona Square Dance Festival in
Tucson and the Oregon Mid-Winter Festival in Albany. February should find us visiting a square dance
club in Hawaii (since their state festival was postponed to next fall), and in March we will be attending the
San Diego Square Dance Association’s Fiesta de la Cuadrilla. We will proudly exhibit USDA leadership
and education materials and be available to answer questions about USDA’s programs that support danc-
ers, clubs, and dance associations.

The Western Region is honored to host the USDA Executive Committee Winter Meeting on January 21-
22 in our beautiful hometown of San Diego, California. The Winter Meeting is an opportunity for Officers
and Committee Chairs to come together to review USDA programs and services as well as plan for the
Annual Meeting held each June in conjunction with the National Square Dance Convention. We spend two
busy days in meetings but always find time to visit a local square dance club, sample local cuisine, and
visit a tourist spot or two! This will be the first in-person Winter Meeting since 2019 and we are pleased
that nearly all Executive Committee members are planning to attend.

We would like to continue to encourage dancers and dance leaders around the country to participate in the
USDA Beyond the Dance Floor webinar series. These monthly online education sessions provide a valua-
ble opportunity to learn about USDA programs and services and discuss topics of interest to the dance
community. Check out the schedule and find links to the Zoom sessions on the USDA website at

If there 1s anything we can do to further support local, regional, and state dance organizations throughout
the Western Region, please feel free to contact us at: :
Live Lively, Square Dance!

LPaul & Sally Schmidt

Photos by the Western VP’s, LPaul & Sally Schmidt
showing the table they arranged
with USDA information.

Picture at far right is USDA Executive
Member, Patty Wilcox promoting the
USA West Square Dance Convention
in San Diego.
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YOUTH ADVISOR
Dan Reedy

Hello Everyone

Don’t know about you all out there, but I was so ready for 2021 to be over and done with, and excited that we
are in 2022. A new year and a new start to dancing again. I have come to understand and appreciate this past
year, and what my ancestors went through as Children, when they survived the great (ie ¢ infamous’) Spanish
Flu pandemic of 1918. That was a rollercoaster ride of a year, or as I have heard it called “a year that wasn’t”.

I tend to be that person who/whom sees the glass half full. Not in a Pollyanna, rose colored glasses way. But
knowing that the future lies before new and unsoiled, and ready to continue our great adventure in life. So I
am looking forward to 2022.

As the Youth Advisor for the USDA I want to remind everyone that the deadline for USDA’s Founders
Scholarship is fast approaching. Advise those Youth in your clubs that meet the eligibility requirements to get
their applications submitted.

We had a very diverse and exceptional group of young adults apply last year. Hoping that we see
applications of the same caliber this year. Thanks to all the Affiliates that have contributed to the Youth
Scholarship fund. It is your donations and generosity that has allowed us to present these scholarships.
Again Thank You for your support and your hard work.

Dan

From the editor: Be sure to read the article on page 2 regarding the contribution to USDA by the Single
Square Dancers USA. It was requested that this donation be split between the Founders Scholarship and
the Handicapable Program. Both of these programs are considered top priorities at USDA and they are
also two of our more expensive programs. Again we say thank you very much.

We appreciate all donations. There are several ways you can contribute to USDA so that we can continue
helping all of our dancers and remember that your donations to USDA are tax deductible.

ANSWERS TO
PUZZLE ON
PAGE 11
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Greeting Everyone,
Can you believe this. It is already another year and our ‘normal’ is so very different from one year ago.

In case you haven’t heard the rates have been released and they are higher for 2022. The rates for 2022 will be $5.00 per member.
The insurance coordinators have received information about this. Many of you have already entered your information in the
portal and submitted your payments. THANK YOU!!

Just a reminder:
The COVID-19 is a virus and is not covered by our Accidental Benefit portion of the
insurance policy. Our policy covers accidents, not the flu or any other viruses. There is
liability coverage for the club.

So | need to fill some space here to keep it from being a half page article. What to fill it with or | just ramble along. Or | could put
something hidden in this message so | would know if you have read this article. Like putting a surprise comment at the end of an
email to make sure everyone has read the email. | did that a lot when | was president of a club. hope you are not bored with my
conversation yet. Because now | will share a little bit about me. My husband and | met at a square dance. He is such a
procrastinator that it took him one year to ask me out and another year to propose. But don’t tell him I told you this because he
says he is not a procrastinator. He says he just thinks things thru thoroughly. Try saying that 10 times.

I love receiving emails but not phone calls. So why is that. | probably am a little bit ADD and after a few minutes my mind starts to
wander. But don’t worry — | haven’t received any lengthy phone calls where my mind was wandering away. So, keep the emails
coming and the phone calls coming. That way | won’t have to ramble on forever here.

| have requested to have the insurance tri-fold pamphlet reprinted as an error was discovered. As soon as | receive those (it might
be 2 months) | will let everyone know. Then you can send me requests for copies of the new revised flyer. See, | did it again.
Something at the end that you need to know.

As always, you can call or email me with questions you may have.
Sincerely,

Elizabeth Sanders

USDA National Insurance Coordinator

P O Box 417, Stephens, GA 30667

sqdanins@gmail.com or insurance@usda.org

706-759-3642
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DANCER’S CROSSWOD
PUZZLE CLUES



USDA NEWS Volume XXXIV Issue 1 Jan-Mar, 2022 Page 11



USDA NEWS Volume XXXIV Issue 1 Jan-Mar, 2022 Page 12

FREE PHARMACY DISCOUNT CARD
CLIP AND USE THIS CARD AND SAVE. SHARE IT WITH FAMILY AND FRIENDS.
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ATTENTION
PLEASE HELP

The USDA is in need of someone to fill the
vacancy for the office of Vice President of the
Eastern Region.

No experience is necessary, very easy job to fill
with many rewards. The Executive Committee
consists of many individuals who are very easy
to work with and always willing to help. We
have two meetings a year, one the 3" week of
January and one during the national conven-
tion.

If you are interested please contact Presidents
Mark — 701-320-9079 or Bina — 701-320-5182.
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THLE RULLE OF 7

With everything that has happened to our world the last two years...
It is time to (1) Re- Charge, (2) Re-organize, (3) Re-Invent...... What does that mean??

Square Dancing is the solution for the problems of today

The Loneliness, The Sadness, The Inactive Life, The Weight Gain ...

Our Solution is to use
TIHLE RULLE OIF7

According to all marketing ...A4 customer must see a commercial 7 times, before considering buying.

I know you have talked to all your friends about becoming square dancers. But, have you told them how Henry
Ford was such a big part of promoting square dancing?
How during the war square dancing was so important to our troops in foreign lands?
How the calls are in English all over the world?
How everyone is invited to join no matter how young or old or status in life?
How our Forefathers originated “our” square dancing after long days of toil and struggling?
How friendly the dancers are?
How you can visit a club and immediately participate?
How invigorating it is?
Have you told them how much FUN it is?

Have you used “THE RULE OF 7?”

Don’t take my word for it....

”Ask Google”...” Ask Wikipedia” ...” Ask a Salesman

THE RULE OF 7
Try it....You’ll like it!

Alitia Becker, LSDA President
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ARTS Travel the

Dancer’s Online Travel
Web Site

Page 23

Turn your Vacations & Dance

Travel into Donations

Book your personal and business and
dance travel on our new
travel website,
www.arts-dancetravel.com !

Every time you do, Alliance of Rounds
Traditional and Square Dance (ARTS)
will receive a portion of the travel com-
missions.

You get the same low rates offered by
other travel websites while helping to
raise funds for ARTS.

It's simple!

Book your travel to the
71st NSDC in Evansyville, IN
Book Golf Tee Times, Get Event Tickets, Send and Support da_nCIng at
flowers, Site Seeing Activities the same time.

Logon to www.arts-dancetravel.com

71st National Square Dance Convention®
June 22-25, 2022 Evansville, IN
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CONVENTION SCHEDULE

Send the USDA NEWS Editor your State Association/Federation

Convention dates and they will be listed here at no charge.

2022

Mar 18-19

67th Florida Sate Square & Round Dance
Convention

Daytona Beach Ocean Center

101 N Atlantic Ave

Daytona Beach, FL 32118

Apr 08-10

62" California State Square
Dance Convention

Yuba-Sutter Fairgrounds

Yuba City, CA

Katie Pearce & Bonnie Abramson,

Co-General Chairmen

Jun 3-4

Kansas State Square Dance Convention

Tony’s Pizza Events Center

800 The Midway

Salina, KS 6740

Info: Tammy Gough -Phone: 316 371-3991
btsgough@cox.net
www.kansassquaredance.com

THIS SPACE RESERVED FOR YOU

Now that we are beginning to dance again let us help
you advertise your conventions We will list your
state association/ federation conventions here at no

charge.

2022

Aug 4-6

47th Tennessee State Square & Round
Dance Convention

W. L, Mills Conference Center

234 Historic Nature Trail

Gatlinburg, TN 37738

www.TNSquareDance.org

Facebook: TN Square & Round Dance

Convention

Aug 17-21

19th USA West Square Dance
Convention

Handlery Hotel

San Diego, CA

www.califonia.usawest.net

LPaul and Sally Schmidt

generalchair@califonia.usawest.net

619222

JJunlJu

Aug 26-27

42nd Alabama Square & Round
Dance Convention

Oxford Civic Center

Oxford, AL

Register on-line:

www.alabamasquaredance.com

Nov 4-6

Facebook: Indiana Square and Round Dance Convention

Indiana Square & Round
Dance Convention
French Lick Springs Resort
French Lick, IN
Phone: 574 654-3395
Email: berger3395@gmail.com
Web: insquaredancecconvention.com

FUTURE NATIONAL CONVENTIONS

2022—June 22-25 Evansville, IN
2023—June 21-24—Mobile, AL
2024—June 26-29—Milwaukee, WI
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USDA NEWS

The USDA NEWS publication is a quarterly publication covering all aspects of the Square Dance activity. Each issue of USDA
NEWS, which averages 32-36 pages, is provided FREE to all known dance publication editors; leaders of state, national, and
international organizations; and USDA Affiliates, Officers and Directors.

USDA NEWS is available to all others at a yearly subscription rate of only $6.00. The subscription rate does not pay for the
newsletter but does assist in the postal costs. To keep abreast of square dance events, leadership and education articles, and to
maintain your awareness and knowledge of the total activity, you should be reading the USDA NEWS.

If you would like to receive notice when a new issue is posted on our website please click here (or type in the address - —

www.Subscribe.USDA.org) and follow the instructions. As soon as a new on-line edition is posted you will receive an email with
a link to the website.

For your own personal copy of the quarterly USDA NEWS, complete the form below and return it with a check made out to USDA
to the USDA NEWS Editor. If you would like to send a subscription as a gift please complete the “gift from” form as well as the

“subscription for” form. We will send a card to the person receiving the gift subscription to let them know they are receiving this
as a gift from you.

USDA NEWS SUBSCRIPTION
<
N
Subscription Type — New Renewal Gift
|:| 1 year—$6.00 |:| 2 Years—$12.00 |:| 3 Years—$18.00

This is a subscription for:
NAME:
ADDRESS:
CITY: STATE: 2IP: . (Must Have + 4 Digits)
PHONE: EMAIL:

If this is a gift a subscription and you would like for USDA to send a card announcing your gift, please complete this form.
NAME:

ADDRESS:

CITY: STATE: 2IP: . (Must Have + 4 Digits)

PHONE: EMAIL:

o | qualify for Free Subscription: (must be renewed annually)

Organization: Office O USDA Affiliate

If publication editors, Name of Publication Email

Please type or print clearly. Be sure the form is complete.
Attach check or money order for appropriate amount payable to USDA

MAIL COMPLETED FORM and PAYMENT TO : Larry Dunkel, 6012 Ridgeview Rd., Knoxville, TN 37918-8201
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GOING AWAY FOR THE WINTER? SUMMER?

HAVE YOU MOVED?

We don’t want you to miss a single copy of USDA NEWS, so please notify us of any change of address as soon as possible. If you
go away for an extended period of time let us know the new address and the dates involved and
we will see that you continue to get your copy wherever your current address might be.

When you plan a move please send your new address as soon as possible.

USDA NEWS PUBLICATION POLICY

USDA NEWS is the official newsletter of the United Square Dancers of America, the largest square dance organization
in the world. Our goal is to cover all aspect of the square dance activity. USDA NEWS is not copyrighted and we
welcome the reprinting of any material by USDA Affiliates and other publications. A credit line is appreciated
whenever any of our material is reprinted.

We also welcome articles of interest to the square dance world in general. When submitting articles for use in USDA
NEWS you must include your name, address, phone number and email address and also indicate the author of the
article. The editor does reserves the right to reject, edit, omit, or rewrite all material submitted.

The opinions expressed within the publication does not necessarily reflect that of USDA or the Editorial staff.

USDA ADVERTISING POLICY

USDA NEWS accepts ads and flyers in camera-ready form only and of the proper size. Proper sizeis 7 2 X 10 for a
full size page or 7 ¥2x 5 for a half page. Ads should be submitted in digital form in .jpeg, png, or .pdf formats.

Make check payable to United Square Dancers of America and mail to the editor. Name and address can be found on
the back cover of each issue. Checks must be received within 7 days of receiving the digital ad file. Unpaid ads will
not be printed.

Deadline Dates are one month before the issue date with issues published quarterly.

USDA NEWS has two editions; a printed edition and an on-line edition. The printed edition is a black and white copy
except for the cover and the four center pages. The four center pages are available for purchase for your flyers and ads
and are sold on a first-come basis. The on-line edition is a full color copy. When submitting copies for black and
white advertising in the printed edition you can send a color copy for use. It will be printed in black and white, but the
on-line copy will be in color.

ADVERTISING RATES Publication Deadline
COLOR BLACK & WHITE JanMar Dec 01
% Page $25.00 $20.00
Full Page - 1 side $45.00 $35.00 Apr-Jun Mar 01
Full Page—2 sides $60.00 $50.00 Jul—Sep Jun 01

Oct—Dec Sep 01
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